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WOODHAVEN-BROWNSTOWN SCHOOL DISTRICT

 

February 17, 2022 
 
Dear Woodhaven-Brownstown School District Community,  
 
At 7:14 a.m. this morning, I received notification that the Wayne County Health 
Department (WCHD) would be rescinding their mask mandate, effective at 8:00 a.m.  
This is counter to their media advisory of February 11, 2022, titled “Mask Mandates in 
Wayne County Anticipated to be Rescinded by February 28”, and which indicated The 
Wayne County Health Department … will provide updates to enable schools to plan 
accordingly.   
 
Given the timing of the WCHD announcement and its complete disregard in allowing 
staff, parents, and students to, in fact, plan accordingly, the Woodhaven-Brownstown 
School District will continue to ask students, staff, and visitors to utilize face masks 
through the end of the school day today, February 17, 2022.  
 
The WBSD will, after today, utilize the approach it had planned to implement before the 
WCHD mask mandate was put in place in August 2021; mask use for students, staff, and 
visitors within school buildings, while encouraged, will be optional. 
 
At this time, the federal transportation mask mandate is still in effect.  Therefore, masks 
continue to be required on all forms of district transportation/school buses.  We will let 
you know when that changes.   
 
We appreciate your partnership and support.  
 
Sincerely,  

 
Mark Greathead 
Superintendent 
Woodhaven-Brownstown School District 
 

 
 
 

 


